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I am Dr. Anthony Choy, founding member of the Office of Investigations of Anomaluos 
Aereal Phenomena (OIFAA), and an investigor for this office. This agency was 
established by the Peruvian Air Force in December, 2001.  
 
I am the author of "Project 33," the first Integral study on the UFO phenomenon in 
Peru. I traveled all over my country for about three years, speaking with witnesses, 
obtaining audio-visual information such as photographs and videos, and collecting data 
for this study.  
  
On October 13, 2001, in the northern city of Chulucanas, and before hundreds of 
people, eight spheres of light, of an intense red-orange color, were recorded on video.  
We were the first ones to obtain this video and we gave it to the air force. These objects 
were suspended in the air for over five hours, moving in an apparently intelligent 
manner, and in absolute silence until they disappeared. 
  
A few days later, on October 25th, the luminous tear-shaped object of some 25 meters 
diameter (approx. 80 feet), was recorded over the countryside near the city. Within a 
few minutes, the apparent "landing" of light spheres in the woods was also recorded. 
 
In February of 2002, the Air Force’s OIFAA ordered me to investigate these sightings.   
  
Taking responsibility for the so-called "Chulucanas Incident", in February 2003 Peruvian 
Air Force Colonel Jose Raffo Moloche, Director of Aereal and Space Concerns, made 
an open statement to the media acknowledging that the Chulucanas Incident was the 
first official UFO investigation in Peru. 
  
The preliminary conclusion was that the sightings, although being physically real, had 
no explanation. The case remains open, and the investigation continues independently 
 
The climax occurred on August 6 of 2004 when, in collaboration with the American 
television channel of Univision, we were able to record for 55 minutes a distant object of 
unknown nature and origin, moving at great velocity in the sky, going up and down, and 
right and left.  
  
I believe the Air Force in Peru has done the right thing by opening an office to conduct 
these investigations. The evidence we have from actual UFO cases and incidents that 
have taken place in our country show that the UFO phenomenon remains one of the 
greatest challenges to our current knowledge of science and technology. 


